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Name and Surname: Filippo Maggi 

Home Institution: University of Camerino 

Host Institution: Universidade Estadual Paulista Julio De Mesquita Filho 

Type of mobility: TEACHING AND TRAINING MOBILITY 

Duration: 27/01/2025-31/01/2025 plus 2 days of travel 

Description of the activities: 

The main objective was to strengthen the collaboration between the University of Camerino and the UNESP 

SAO PAULO in terms of research activities and regarding students mobility. Another objective is to discuss the 

possibility of new common projects to submit in the various European and extra-European calls. From a 

research point of view, we interacted with several professors from UNESP working on different lines of 

research.  

Brazil, with its rich biodiversity and a vast array of medicinal plants traditionally used in the 

treatment of several diseases, provides a wealth of unexplored medicinal plants to be studied in 

collaboration with our research group that has expertise in the research of natural products. 

During the visit to the UNESP we visited research facilities and equipments having the possibility 

to interact with Brazilian professors and researchers and to discuss about the possibility to 

cooperate on several research topics. Also, the possibility to send our PhD students have been 

discussed during this visit. 

A Common project within the framework of the Scientific and Technological Cooperation 

Agreement between the Government of the Italian Republic and the Government of the Federal 

Republic of Brazil has been submitted in the research area of Infectious diseases in the One Health 

perspective and we have discussed about its follow up. 

Finally, during the visit to UNESP I carried two seminars of 2 h each. 

Below some pictures of UNESP facilities visited during our stay. 

 

 

Camerino 2 February 2025 

Filippo Maggi 

 


